
True Children’s Holy Day:                    1st November 

 
Members gathered together to celebrate the True Children’s Day Holy Day. Many children were present, 

which brought glory to the holy day. The Geelong family prepared a bountiful offering table, as is their 

custom. 

Working Bee:                      2nd November 



 
A big clean up was held on Saturday in preparation for the upcoming Cheon Bo. Toilet floors were 

repainted, the oval was levelled, weeding and various other clean up projects were worked on. Several 

picnic tables were also constructed. 



Pastors Blessing:                     8th November 

Pastor Amira Yousef, an Ambassador for Peace, received the blessing with John and Anne Bellavance 

officiating. Rev Michael Treacy, our elder brother and senior member, officiated the ceremony as a legal 

celebrant.  

Memorial Service:                     10th November 



Each year Melbourne holds a memorial service around Remembrance Day.  We remember the members 

who have given their lives in the service of True Parents and the Providence of God. Thank you to the many 

members who attended. 

Visiting members:                     10th November 

 
Our lovely sister Barbara is in hospital currently. Thank you to the members who keep her company with 

visits.  



Cheon Bo in Melbourne:                    14th November 

On the 14th Dr Kim Incheon and Rev Yutaka arrived in Melbourne. Thank you so much Mr Arai for picking 

them up and taking care of them. A welcome party was ready to receive them at the Belgrave church. 

 
That night a dinner was held together with WFWP and UPF leaders. 

  
Rev John and the missionaries arrived on Friday and the Cheonshimwon vigil prayer was held that evening. 



 

The Cheon Bo event was held over 2 days, Saturday and Sunday and included Ancestors Liberation & 

Blessing, Wish paper offerings, Changyang sessions and live performances. Many youth participated and 

we received a lot of spiritual vitality from the special lectures. 

 



 

 

 

 

 



A youth dinner was held on the last evening, young members had a chance to talk with Dr Incheon Kim and 

Rev Yutaka.  

 

We had the opportunity to give Dr Kim a tour of Melbourne sites, including the Museum and Sherbrooke 

Forest. Big Thank you to Mr Arai who arranged so much of the transport during this time. Thank you to all 

members who supported and to the Leaders for bringing this great blessing. When we last held the Cheon 



Bo event in Melbourne, many blessings followed. Including the opening of the Melbourne Cheonshimwon 

prayer hall, the establishment of the Belgrave Property as a Holy ground and the dedicating of the Mother 

Holy Tree. So far many members have expressed a feeling of new beginning and re-connection to the heart 

of Heavenly Parents. It is truly an incredible grace and a spiritual preparation for the opening of the Cheon 

Il Sanctum next year. 

PCLC attends conference in LA:                   20th November 

 
Pastor Steve Attended the WCLC in Las Vegas representing PCLC. We are very happy to send a 

representative Pastor from Victoria to this World level conference. 

Hyo Jeong Nuri:                     24th November 



 
This months Hyo Jeong Nuri was Christmas themed. Jacinta Darbishire read a story about the birth of Jesus 

and Chris Bruce shared a story about Christmas and True Father. For the Message, the children were very 

familiar with the story told about Jesus and the story about True Father, so it looks like next time we will 

have to search for deeper content to engage them with. We finished with a Candy dance, where the kids 

who danced most enthusiastically received an extra candy cane. 


